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Announcement 9/1/2021 

 

The Austin Police Retirement System (APRS) is pleased to announce that Tyler Link has 

joined the full-time staff of APRS in the position of Deputy Executive Director.  

 

Tyler previously served on the APRS Board of Trustees for five years as an elected active 

member Trustee and was elected by the Board to the role of Board Chair during his last 

two years. During his time on the Board he served on multiple committees including as 

the Chair of the Actuarial Review Committee.  

 

For almost a decade, Tyler worked as a Police Officer for the Austin Police Department.  

His most recent role was as a Detective in the White Collar Crime Unit where he lead 

investigations related to public corruption, money laundering, corporate fraud, securities 

fraud, financial institution fraud, and bank fraud.  Tyler received his Master of Science in 

Applied Criminology from Lamar University.   

 

APRS Executive Director Pattie Featherston said, “We are all looking forward to the 

contributions Tyler can make in this position. He has been an avid learner since joining 

the Board. Moreover, he was at the helm and instrumental when APRS successfully 

passed legislation this year that restored the actuarial funding security of the System.” 

 

The Austin Police Retirement System manages assets held in trust of over $1 Billion and 

delivers service to almost 3,000 active and retired police officers and their beneficiaries. 

 

 


